Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: affordable home programme
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am looking for information regarding the "The affordable home programme" on the former Wolsey site (Abbey Meadows Lock 44) in the Abbey ward, I am trying to find out if either Central or Local Government issued any financial assistance to this site, either for affordable homes or BTR, if you could help me find if it is the case.

Answer:
Site of the former Wolsey works – ref. PA 20160614:
Our records show that the affordable housing on this site benefitted from Homes and Communities Agency/Homes England (HCA/HE) funding.  No RTBR funds were used here.  We don’t hold the details of how much HCA/HE funds were paid, nor whether it was paid to Westleigh (an Investment Partner with HCA) or to Midland Heart (the Registered Provider which now owns and manages these affordable homes).

We have no information on the funding of the private rent element/Build To Rent at this site.

Site to the north (former Bestway site) - ref. PA 20180464:
It is our understanding that Nottingham Community Housing Association (NCHA) have a total of 47 dwellings; 27 for Affordable Rent and 20 for shared ownership.  We are not aware of any local government funding being used towards these 47 affordable housing units, but our records indicate that NCHA were in receipt of Homes England funds towards these dwellings.  We do not hold any details of this HE funding.  We do not hold any information regarding the remaining 35 dwellings at this site.
This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
